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     FULL COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES
MINUTES of the Wrockwardine Wood & Trench Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 8th March 2016 at the Parish Council Centre, Church Road, Wrockwardine Wood at 7pm.

PRESENT:
Cllr’s. Mrs. S.A. Watkins – Vice Chair, D. Plant, Mrs. S. Reynolds, S. Reynolds, C.F. Smith, H. Smith, B.J. Thompson and K. Watkins.
IN ATTENDANCE: Six members of the public.
In the absence of Cllr. Mrs. K. Hanmer, the Vice Chair Cllr. Mrs. S.A. Watkins chaired the meeting.

16/2804  Apologies 
It was RESOLVED to accept apologies from Cllr’s. L.T. Brayne (illness), Mrs. K. Hanmer (illness) and M. Hanmer (work). 
16/2805 Disclosable Pecuniary Interest  No declarations were made.
16/2806 Public Session

a) A resident thanked Cllr. C.F. Smith for ensuring that a pot hole at Pinewood Avenue was repaired.  Cllr. Smith said that he has also requested that TWC investigate the road surface that is being damaged by Arriva buses at Wombridge Road/Richmond Avenue.
b) A resident asked if we had considered his suggestion to purchase our own speed gun for use under the Community Speed Watch Scheme.  The Chair said that this will be considered by the Finance Committee at their next meeting in early June.
c) A resident thanked members for their support regarding issues with Maninplace.  The resident said that Mr. Olver has met with him and his mother and has assured them that the site is well monitored and his mother has been partly appeased by this information.  The resident informed members that the police have been out to visit one of the residents that are known to them.  The resident said that he is very concerned about children going to the Priory School and pointed out that they have no street sense when crossing the road and need to be taught the green cross code.

d) A resident asked about the outcome of the attendance of Phil Lorenz, Senior Road Safety Officer at our last meeting.  The Clerk said that Mr. Lorenz has contacted us to say that he has emailed the police to ask about a speed camera at Church Road and has spoken to the local police team who have agreed to monitor the area in the coming weeks.  Mr. Lorenz has enquired about Arriva withdrawing the bus service from the top of New Road, but has advised that as it was a commercial decision TWC have no influence.  Mr. Lorenz also said that the Road Safety Team have arranged to deliver some assembly based pedestrian training on four dates during March.
e) A resident asked about the 20mph speed limit suggestion Mr. Lorenz said he would take back for consideration.  The Clerk said that Mr. Lorenz has not come back to us regarding this and she will chase it up first thing in the morning.
f) A resident said that she was concerned to discover that there was a twenty gang fight at Telford Priory School last week and she has heard that there are fights at the school on a weekly basis.  The resident said that a motorcycle training club use the car park by the Bowling Club and they are concerned that the cones they use are being removed by young people. It was AGREED to invite WPC Nikki Scott to the meeting in April to discuss this and other issues raised by residents.

16/2807 The Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 9th February 2016 were confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chair.
16/2808 The Minutes of the Finance Committee Meeting held on 29th February and the recommendations made were approved by the Full Council.  The Minutes were signed by the Chair of the Finance Committee.
16/2809 The Minutes of the Planning Committee Meeting held on 29th February – were accepted by the Full Council.
16/2810 Clerk’s Report on action taken since the last meeting.

The Clerk informed members that in addition to the information regarding Mr. Lorenz attendance at our last meeting noted in the public session she has received confirmation from Mr. Hanley of TWC who assures us that Gibbons Road is on the current gritting route.
16/2811 CORRESPONDENCE

a) Telford & Wrekin Council – Letter from Kate Stephens regarding Planning Application 2014/0680 – Dormer Bungalow at Rocfield Terrace. The four page letter was read out to members and the contents noted.  In conclusion the letter advises that the points we made were considered by the case officer when the planning application was submitted.  The Clerk informed members that the resident who raised this matter has also had a response to the complaint he submitted and he is unhappy with the outcome.
b) Telford & Wrekin Council – Invitation from Cllr. Gilly Reynolds to the Apprenticeship Show on 17th March at the International Centre, Telford.  It will showcase opportunities in the Army and civilian sectors and will help to mark National Apprenticeship Week (14 – 18 March)
c) M & B Travel – email from Mr. Ball regarding parking problems on Trench Road.  Mr. Ball is concerned about the dangers on Trench Road between Wombridge Road and Trench Lock.  He said that his drivers travel on the road daily and take a chance on getting through without an accident.  Mr. Ball says that he fails to see why local people, Councillors and the police do not see the dangers of this road which is an accident waiting to happen and suggests that the simple answer would be double yellow lines to prevent parking.   It was AGREED to Cllr. C.F. Smith’s suggestion to forward this email to Richard Partington, Managing Director of Telford & Wrekin Council and inform him that local businesses and residents on Trench Road are fed up of complaining about the parking problems.  Cllr. Smith said that there was a 300 yard stretch of cars parked along the road resulting in single file traffic recently.
d) Resident email - regarding parking problems on Talbot Road.  The resident says that people attending services at Kingdom Hall on weekends park all down Talbot Road in front of their properties and they are unable to go out as they cannot park when they return.  The resident said that she would appreciate our help with resolving this as it is a huge problem which she feels will get worse once the new houses at the end of the road are occupied.  The resident said that she would be able to collect signatures for a petition from neighbours if we feel it would help.  The resident also requests a one way system for Talbot Road which we suggested when we commented on the planning application for the Wrekin Trust Houses. The Clerk was instructed to forward this complaint to Jonathan Rowe with copies to  Dave Hanley and Jaz Bedesha
e) SALC – Training on Finance & Preparing for Audit on 6th April 5.30pm to 7.30pm at Shirehall and Fundamentals for Councillors on 20th April 5.30pm to 7.30pm at Shirehall.
f) Friends of Telford Town Park – Letter of thanks for the recent grant.
TABLED CORRESPONDENCE      

SALC – Information Bulletins 12th February. Telford & Wrekin Parish Forum – Minutes of a meeting held on 4th February. Age UK – details of a week’s holiday in Llandudno for older people. Tower Mint Limited – Details of collector medals for schools and councils to commemorate the Queen’s 90th Birthday at a cost of £1.99 each. Clerks & Councils Direct Magazine.

16/2812 PAYMENTS TO BE ISSUED

Each Councillor received a list of the expenditure transactions for March 2016.  RESOLVED – that the expenditure transactions for March 2016 totalling £4,966.55 be approved. (Copy list attached to office Minutes)

16/2813 TO RECEIVE AND APPROVE A STATEMENT OF ACCOUNTS FOR FEBRUARY
A Statement of Accounts for February was tabled (copy attached to office Minutes). RESOLVED – to approve and accept the Statement of Accounts for February 2016.
16/2814 ANY ITEMS OF INFORMATION OR ITEMS FOR THE NEXT AGENDA

a) Cllr. Thompson said that there will a Race Night held on 18th March, 6.30pm at the Junior School in aid of Matthew who was left paralysed after suffering strokes during major surgery.  
b) Cllr. Plant informed members that he has 12 steps to his front door so Telford & Wrekin Council pull out his bins for him.  Recently he has been told he should have a purple bag for his recycling as it is a health and safety issue for the men who have to carry the bins down the steps.  Cllr. Plant has contacted TWC but was informed that bags are only for people in flats. Cllr. Plant said what about the people who have to take their own bins down the steps and questioned if TWC are saying that if people have steps then wheelie should not be used.  Cllr. C.F. Smith suggested that Cllr Plant should raise this matter with his Ward Councillor, Richard Overton.

16/2815 DATE & VENUE OF THE NEXT MEETING
The next Full Council Meeting will be held on Tuesday 12th April 2016 in the School Hall at 7pm.
The meeting closed at 7.35pm.
Signed…………………………………………………

Date………………………………….
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